SB 177 (2020) Signed into Kentucky on March 24, 2020 and retroactive to March 26, , provides:
Section 8. Notwithstanding KRS 156.557 and 704 KAR 3:370, for the 2019-2020 school year, a local board of education may revise the district's certified evaluation plan due to the COVID-19 public health emergency.
The following revisions will be followed for the 2019-20 school year only:
Certified Staff
For certified staff ON summative year 2019-2020:  
· Includes all employees in A Cycle, NT (non-tenure), TIP (first year), E (every year)
· The summative cycle will consist of observations completed prior to COVID-19 school closure.  
· Summative cycle observations and components not completed because of the COVID-19 school closure will not be made up or considered as a source of evidence for the summative cycle. 
· Summative cycle meetings may be completed face-to-face or via video conference by May 31.  No email conferencing for summative meetings.
· Electronic signature(s) / approval are permissible during the period of COVID-19 closure.  Principals will be required to verify electronic signature before printing/submitting to the Central Office, Linda Reed by June 1.  
· Summative cycle meetings for School and District Administrators (including Principals, AssistantPrincipals, Chiefs, and Directors) must be completed face-to-face or via video conference by June 30.  No email conferencing for summative meetings.  
· Other Sources of Evidence need to be completed in the Evaluation Toolbox by May 15.
· Any Corrective Action Plans currently in effect may be revised with new timelines that can carry over into the 2020-21 school year (if needed).
· Written notices required to be provided to certified school district employees regarding salary or nonrenewal of contracts are being handled by Human Resources to meet the statutory date of May 15.
· TIP Teachers can be deemed complete with the completed observations prior to COVID-19 school closure.  The evaluator has the option to extend the TIP program into the 2020-21 school year if deemed appropriate.  Notification of TIP decisions for each participant must be submitted to Mike Lawson, Human Resources by June 1.  
· Appeals process will remain the same as far as the deadline of 5 days after evaluation to submit to Linda Reed.  It will be forwarded to the Appeals Chair, Greg Sutton.  
· Appeals committee will have 15 days to address the appeal and send the recommendation to the superintendent for within the recommended deadline set forth by the CEP and board policy 03.18.    
For certified staff NOT ON summative year 2019-2020:  
· Includes tenured employees in B or C Cycle only
· The observation process for B or C cycles consists of mini-observations that are considered as a source of evidence for the summative cycle. 
· Certified staff in a non-summative year (B or C) will complete the PGP status on the Summary of Evidence slide in their Evaluation Toolbox.  They will need to discuss with the evaluating administrator whether they need to mark it Complete, Continuing, or Not Started.  
· This PGP communication with evaluating supervisor can take place via email.  No formal meeting is required since it is not a summative year.  
· Once the PGP status is determined, employees must enter it into the Summary of Evidence slide in Evaluation Toolbox.
· Evaluators will need to confirm that PGP has been documented.  NO MEETING, SIGNATURE, OR SUBMISSION TO CENTRAL OFFICE required for these non-summative employees.  
· Any Corrective Action Plans currently in effect may be revised with new timelines that can carry over into the 2020-21 school year (if needed).
